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Members Present:
Lowry Snow, Chair
Rep Jordan Teuscher, Chair 
Mayor Dawn Ramsey
April Cooper
Senator Jerry Stevenson
Mayor Troy Walker

Members Absent:
Jenny Wilson







Staff, Consultants, and Presenters in Attendance:
Michael Ambre				POMSLA
Nick Duerksen					POMSLA
Don Willie					POMSLA
Cee Cee Niederhauser			DFCM
Muriel Xochimitl				X-Factor Communications
Kimberly Rivers				X-Factor Communications
Steve Kellenberg				Kellenberg Studio
Jacey Skinner					Ballard Spahr
Jasmine Metcalf				Designing Local
Jay Hardy					Colmena Group
Patrick Gilligan				The Point Partners
Tori Hooper					USHE
Tulinda Larsen				NEXA Capital Advisors
Benjamin Zevin				NEXA Capital Advisors
Michael Dyment				NEXA Capital Advisors
Phillip Dyment					NEXA Capital Advisors
Members of the Public in Attendance:

Angie Parkin
Rob Beck

Jack Purdue
Jacob Scholl



On Wednesday, April 9, 2025 the Point of the Mountain State Land Authority Board held a meeting in Utah State Capital Building, Room 445.  A virtual meeting option was available for those who attended remotely via the Zoom Meeting Platform.
https://zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_11t67FdJTpC2Y5Eu7F_lAQ

A video of the meeting can be found on The Point’s YouTube channel:
https://youtube.com/@ThePointUtah

The meeting was called to order at 10:07 AM.


· WELCOME
Chair Jordan Teuscher welcomed board members and the public and provided a summary of recent progress for The Point project including the approval and final negotiations on the Event Venue Sub Campus agreement, and the creation of a newly reorganized board established by Senate Bill 166. 


· RECOGNITION OF FORMER BOARD MEMBERS
Chair Teuscher announced with a new board, we will be honoring former board members for their service by inviting them to future meetings for formal recognition as their schedules permit. He extended appreciation to departing board member Rep Ariel DeFay for her dedicated service and presented her with a commemorative plaque in acknowledgment of her contributions.


· PUBLIC COMMENT
The Chair opened the floor for public comments, highlighting The Point as a community-centered project and stressing the importance of public input.  There were no comments at this time.


· MINUTES OF THE MARCH 18, 2025 BOARD MEETING
Chair Teuscher asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2025 meeting.

	MOTION:	Sen Stevenson moved to approve the minutes of the March 18, 2025 board meeting. The motion was seconded by Mayor Walker and passed unanimously.


· FINANCIAL UPDATE
Director of Operations Don Willie presented the Operating and Internal Expenses report and highlighted some proposed changes to the budget which should carry us through the fiscal year ending June 30, 2025. We appreciate the budget adjustments made at our last meeting. While the budget target for this time of year is 25%, we are currently performing above expectations across most categories and are operating at 65% so we are doing very well.  The annual fee of $230,000 from Jordan Valley Water District for irrigation water has not hit our budget yet but we expect that to arrive in the next month. We show a higher burn rate in the Exhibits, Displays and Awards category as we honor our outgoing board members and the data processing charges are still showing but we anticipate a refund for some overages before the end of the year. As we enter the fourth quarter, our financial position remains robust. We extend our appreciation to the Finance Committee for their diligent oversight in optimizing taxpayer resources. The Finance Committee has thoroughly reviewed and formally approved this financial report.

Finance Committee member April Cooper noted that while personnel and consulting positions constitute the majority of expenses, all expenditures remain within appropriate parameters.

Executive Director Mike Ambre proposed expanding the staff with a part-time administrative assistant position and recommended salary adjustments for current team members. He would like to address these staffing matters at the next meeting.

	MOTION:	Mayor Walker moved to approve the financial report as presented by Don Willie. The motion was seconded by Senator Stevenson and passed unanimously.


· RESOLUTION 2025-002 – PHASE I DISPOSITION AND DEVELOPMENT AGREEMENT AMENDMENTS
Executive Director Mike Ambre discussed the recent development agreement amendments which included several key provisions:

First, the developer will be permitted to impose a fee on retailers in the space that would be one of the revenue sources for the entertainment venue within PID 1, creating a revenue source for the venue.

Second, regarding property management, after initial consideration of a management company for landscaping, snow removal, and general maintenance, the parties determined that a traditional CCNR approach would be more appropriate due to the organic nature of the development. This decision was made after discussions with Chair Lowry Snow and the development partner, TPP. The board will review and approve the CCNRs once they are established.

Third, the amendments address a previously overlooked public art program, which will be funded by capturing 0.5% of the overall hard costs or construction budget for each project takedown which would go into a public art program.

Finally, the amendments include provisions for cooperation in obtaining liquor licenses for The Point with the local jurisdiction.

Questions from the board included concerns with state liquor licensing, the focus of art for the area, the 0.5% designated in the budget for art commissioning, and the implementation of a city arts council.

	MOTION:	Chair Snow moved to approve the RESOLUTION 2025-002 Phase I Disposition and Development Agreement Amendments as presented.

Speaking to the Motion
Chair Snow commented this is a significant milestone and expressed appreciation to staff for their work on the agreement.

 				The motion was seconded by Mayor Ramey

Speaking to the Motion
Mayor Ramsey indicated she is not suggesting that the half percent go into the city-wide art program but should stay in the project, giving an opportunity for people who live in the community to participate.

			The motion passed unanimously.


· THE POINT PUBLIC ART MASTER PLAN PRESENTATION
Jasmine Metcalf, Project Lead from Designing Local presented the final Public Art Master Plan for consideration by the board.  Highlights of her presentation included:
· Why a public Art Plan? 
· Plan Strategy – Stakeholder Vision
· Public Art Policy
· Inclusive and welcoming
· Connection to Place
· Community Oriented
· Sustainable and Accessible
· Surprising and Experimental
· Stakeholder Themes and Public Art Typologies
· Art Reflecting the Culture and reflex the values of Utah
· Experience Defining Moments – Public Art Experience
· Central Green
· The Promenade
· River to Range
· Chapel Trail perpendicular to River to Range
· Additional Opportunities 
· Program Management
· Charter the Public Art Program and Adopt Policy
· Launch a Pre-Qualification Program for Artists
· Public Arts Advisory Board (non-staff)

Comments from the Board
Mayor Ramsey expressed appreciation for the presentation and her support of the art master plan which will have a significant benefit for The Point project.


· ADVANCED AIR MOBILITY STUDY UPDATE
Dr. Tulinda Larsen from NEXA Capital Advisors provided a status update on the advanced air mobility feasibility study at The Point which included utilization demand and a vertiport technical Feasibility studies.  She expressed appreciation to be involved with the project from the start.  Highlights of her presentation included:
· What is Advanced Mobility
· A new concept in air transportation using quiet electric aircraft
· Includes electric vertical takeoff and landing aircraft and drones
· Operates at low altitudes in cities and between cities using regional air mobility
· Beta Brought Aircraft to Utah (demonstration)
· Use Cases
· AAM Aircraft Use Vertiports
· Our Understanding of The Point, Its Mission and AAM Business Objectives
· The Point Use Case Maps
· Business Case --- Vertiport Site Considerations -- Sites 1-6
· Site 1
· Financials
· Airspace around The Point

The discussion and comments from the Board included cooperation with 47G Project Alta, the future airspace analysis of the area, the preparation and aviation concepts needed that prepare The Point’s position for this type of transportation, where these aircraft are being used presently and the FAA certification of the vehicles for commercial operations.


· DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Executive Director Michael Ambre provided a progress update to the board acknowledging recent challenges.  The following items were noted:
· Critical backbone infrastructure bid out and currently under work which includes roads, waterlines, sewer, storm drains and electrical work
· Progress with water tank and transmission, bridge structure over Porter Rockwell Blvd and river to range improvements and road landscaping will be next
· Ongoing work to negotiate acquisition for the right of way
· Stormwater outfall – an unknown that came later as we understood the need – currently the bids are at $8.5 million.  We may need to strategize how this can be funded due to significant challenges
· Challenges with Draper City concerning stormwater
· Sub-campus entertainment venue – key legal documents
· Continued negotiations with an Interlocal agreement with Draper City

Comments from the board included a request for proposals concerning the path forward for some of the infrastructure challenges, The Points one-time allegation from the state and the possibility of additional state funding for the project, the issue with clay soil and retention basins, the community park for retention, irrigation water and the possibility of obtaining additional shares of water and the construction of phase 1 of the river to range portion of the project. 

Senator Stevenson provided a summary of the legislative session and discussed the two recently approved POMSLA bills, noting they will require adjustments in coming years. Changes that were made included:
· The creation of an option to purchase additional land around The Point property as it becomes available
· The clarification of a privilege tax that is equal to the property tax 
· The change in the composition of the board to a smaller group in order to facilitate a quicker decision process 
· The change in Electronic notification of public notices for The Point
· The recording of plats which are done with Salt Lake County and took place upon signature from the Governor
· The creation of an area to cover alcohol proximity issues for entertainment districts for The Point

Sen Stevenson reported on the support from the legislature for this project and the potential for an increased job growth similar to MIDA and the Inland Port.
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· EXECUTIVE SESSION
Chair Teuscher noted that an executive session was not needed at this time. 


· ADJOURNMENT
Chair Teuscher thanked the board for their participation and asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The next meeting will be held on May 14th in Room 445 State Capital Building.

	MOTION: 	Mayor Walker moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Sen Stevenson and passed unanimously.


The meeting ended at 11:45 PM
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